




November 2, 2007

Honorable T. Kenneth James
Commissioner
Arkansas Department of Education 
Four State Capitol Mall, Room 304 A 
Little Rock, AR  72201-1071 

Dear Dr. James:

Thank you for your timely submission of Arkansas’ corrective action plan regarding the compliance issues identified in the Attachment T document issued with the State’s 2007 Title III, Part A grant award.

Alignment of standards and assessments.  The U.S. Department of Education (Department) understands, based on Arkansas’ corrective action plan, that Arkansas is implementing a process to examine the alignment of State English language proficiency (ELP) assessments with State ELP standards, as required in section 3113(b)(2).  Arkansas submitted evidence describing this process and provided an expected completion date of February 2008.  

The Department has determined that Arkansas submitted adequate evidence to demonstrate that the State has a process in place to examine the alignment of ELP standards and assessments, and will remove this finding and associated conditions from Arkansas’ 2007 Title III, Part A grant award.

Please note that the Department is not, at this time, reviewing evidence regarding the quality of the alignment of State ELP standards and assessments.  Removal of the finding and associated conditions from Arkansas’ 2007 Title III award is based only on Arkansas’ demonstration that the State is engaged in a process to align its State ELP assessments to State ELP standards.  The Department encourages Arkansas to review the Department’s draft Framework on High Quality English Language Proficiency Standards and Assessments, which was shared with States at the LEP Partnership meeting on October 28, 2007.  

Former limited English proficient (LEP) students.  The Department understands that Arkansas has been unable, to date, to monitor and report data on former LEP students because the State is unable to track the achievement of individual Title III students.  Arkansas’s corrective action plan provides assurances that the State’s new data system will be capable of tracking the achievement of individual students and providing the data on former LEP students required under Title III beginning with the 2006-07 school year.

In order to accept this corrective action, Arkansas must include in its timeline for monitoring former LEP students, information on the State’s plan to submit Consolidated State Performance Report (CSPR) data on monitored former LEP students to the Department’s Education Data Exchange Network (EDEN) system.  

Please submit this additional timeline information to Ms. Petraine Johnson, Education Program Specialist, OELA, within two weeks of the receipt of this letter.  Ms. Johnson will monitor Arkansas’ progress in completing this corrective action.  Upon receiving evidence that the State has completed the data collection and submission actions outlined above, the Department will remove this remaining condition from the State’s 2007 Title III grant.  

Thank you for your attention to these matters.  We appreciate your efforts to implement a high-quality Title III program to address the needs of LEP students in your State.   

Sincerely,

Margarita P. Pinkos, Ed.D.

Acting Assistant Deputy Secretary


cc:  Dr. Andre Guerrero, Title III Director

